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Sunday 4 july 2021

11am - 5pm
If you wish to take part or for further information

please contact Janet on 270258 or Ruth on 270474

Or email   ar@akrpickles.karoo.co.uk

Lunches/Cream Teas/ Ice Creams/Snacks
will be provided in the Marquee on the Green

  ProceedS for St Peter’S church

Hutton Cranswick
Village Show

Sunday 25th July
Celebrating and showcasing achievements of

 our community groups and individuals.
Further information in next

month’s issue of The Bulletin

At Foreman’s Garage, Station Road
Saturday 3rd April

9am to 1pm

CAKE STALL
Take Away Hot Drinks

( on the forecourt)
ALSO TAKE AWAY AFTERNOON TEA

Available on Pre Order only
Phone Janet Foreman on 270258

Fundraiser for Dawn Sullivan

D’AWD MOON
Ah like ti see tha queer awd face leak brightly
doon on me
Though I could nivver find thoa nose, n’or
catch tha watchful eey

Many a tame ah’ve seen thoo rise when busy
day was done
When doon behind d’awd mountain tops had
passed breet evenin  sun

Ah like ti see thoo when sweet spring comes
back ti ‘ill an’ dale
When odours rise frev hawthorn bush an’
floats on t’evenin gale

When lovers walk on bluebell banks, an’
whisper sweet an’low
Dreamin’ seame as me an’ t’wife did monny
years ago

Ah love ti see thoo when d’awd red rose is
wet we’ fallin’ dew
When nightingale maks d’owd wood rin wi’
music sweet an’ new

When fairies dance on top o’ flowers an roam
through pleasant dells
Like monarchs in their fancy halls, round lillies
pleasant bells

Ah like to see thoo when ripe corns is swayin’
to and fro
When squirrels go a findin’ nuts are jumpin’
bough to bough

When purple heather covers hills,’n hunters
tired an’ worn
Back through’ d’awd fancy haunted glens –
back yam they dea return

Ah like to see thoo when d’ground is covered
with driven snow
When streams are stopped by awd Jack Frost
and folk slip as they go

Ah love ti see thoo all year round when sky is
fair and bright
Al allus welcome wi delight thoo noble queen
o;d night

Ah use to think that ah could reach up ti face –
with ease
If ah just had great lang stick as though thoo
wor but green cheese

But now ah ‘ave different thawts, ah ave leart
ti understand
That thoos is one o’ wondrous things
Made by d’great makers ‘and

A(NONNY)MOUSE
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or  Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Village in Bloom – Yorkshire in Bloom competition

RHS Yorkshire in Bloom recognise the enormous
challenges the last 12 months have had and are
continuing to have on all our lives and especially the
“bloom community” and although they have taken the
very hard decision in 2020 and again in 2021 to cancel the
competitive element of entering our individual
community, business, or neighbourhood, into the regional
campaign, they felt we had to celebrate all our hard work
in keeping our county blooming.
So, they have now launched “Best of Yorkshire” awards
to help congratulate us on our community’s resilience
from the effects of the Covid pandemic. Based around the
three main pillars of Bloom: Horticulture, Environment
and Community. These awards are open to everyone to
nominate to, they are free to enter and if successful we
will receive a certificate of achievement to display in our
community. These new awards will be for one year only

and will replace the normal campaign which we hope will
return for 2022.
The work goes on ….
However, as a village we will need to maintain the existing
containers and ground beds as usual while we consider
which of the eleven categories we can enter.

Volunteers

We do need more volunteers. We have lost a few and
gained a few. Some volunteers have more responsibility
than others and it would be good to share out the tasks
and areas looked after more equitably. If you would like
to volunteer for Village in Bloom you would be most
welcome.

Please get in touch with either Gina Simpson or Heather
Teare to discuss.

Tophill Low Nature Reserve will be open from
12th April 9am with covid safety measure still in
place to keep our visitors safe until the
government advice changes.
Twitchers café will also be reopening too.
We look forward to reopening after such a long
period closed and more details are available on
our blog;

www.TophillLow.blogspot.com

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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A heartfelt "thank you" to those residents who have
donated to the Daffodil Appeal. I had a quantity of

daffodil pins on display either outside my house, or in
the greenhouse when the weather demanded it, as of

course no street collections have been allowed to
take place (for the second year running) and have
been delighted with the response. To date £41 has

been raised (with possibly more to come), so thanks
to all for their generosity. Gina Simpson

St Peter’s Church Hutton

Can you please spare a few hours
every month to help our team cut the

churchyard grass?
We provide a lawnmower and the cuts are

required between April and October.
If you are able, then

please contact the churchwardens.
Mike Searle on 01377 271566 or

Dr Robin Freeman on  01377 270547
Thank you.

Your help would be very much appreciated.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant 01377 271566

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism
     please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick : Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547    Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566

St Peter’s Church remains open for private prayer each Sunday between 3.15 and 4.00 pm, with appropriate social distancing in place.
Services in church for 2021 remain under review and will be subject to government guidelines that prevail at the time. Please keep a
watch on the church noticeboard for details.
We appreciate that not everbody feels ready to return to our church building, and we continue to meet weekly via Zoom. There is
usually a short 20 minute service at 10.00 with Bible reading and prayers, and then a second service at 10.45 am which adds some
hymns. If you would like to join us for this worship, please email Rev’d. Simon Elliott (elliottrev66@gmail.com) and he will send you
full details. We look forward to welcoming you.

Dear friends,
“This is very different from my usual style, but then we are living through very different times.”

This was how I began my article for December 2020. By the time you read this, we will have
lived through more than 12 months of these ‘different times’. But times are changing. We are
still in a pandemic BUT we have vaccines! We have hope!

Scientists have worked so hard developing a vaccine that would be
effective against COVID-19. We are blessed to have 2 at the
moment: Pfizer and Oxford-AstraZeneca, with more being
developed. These scientists are working as hard as all those in our
NHS to ensure we have the best possible chance against this virus;
our NHS is now working flat out to vaccinate as many of us as
possible in as short a time as possible.

We are looking forward to a relaxing of our Lockdown and the eventual opening of all parts of
our society. As I said, “We have hope!” Our previous Archbishop of York, John Sentamu,
frequently said that we live in hope as we are a people of hope because we are an Easter
people.

This is the season of Lent, which is partly a time of preparation for Easter.
We celebrate Easter Sunday on April 4th. Eating chocolate eggs has become a custom of
celebrating Easter in this country because eggs represent new life and Easter celebrates God’s
saving work with the resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ. Alleluia!

We’re seeing new life all around us with blossom on trees and bushes, flowers
bursting into life and the mating of all kinds of birds. A time of hope!
Our days are much longer with the chance of more sunshine. A sign of hope!
We are all living in hope.
Love Gwyn.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755



11

Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Ministers : Diane and Ron Hicks 01377 252105

Thoughts from Sledmere Manse - Driffield

Dear Friends,

  There is a green hill far away,
    Outside a city wall,
  Where the dear Lord was crucified,
    Who died to save us all.

The Cross, the death and the resurrection of Jesus are so
much central to our Christian faith and yet how many of
us put that occurrence on a hill far away.  We put the act
of God's salvation outside the boundaries of our everyday
life.  Yet it was in the context of that everyday life that
Christ died for you and for me.  The cross was by one of
the main thoroughfares to Jerusalem.  Christ's death was
seen publicly by both passersby and those who stood and
watched.  His resurrection though seen in private was
proclaimed and perceived in public.

God's actions, the light of His glory, are never hidden
under a lamp shade but are always displayed for all to
see.  Never at a distance so they are out of reach, but
close by where all can see.

What then about you and me?  Where is our Christian
witness placed.  On the hill far away called Hutton
Cranswick Methodist Church or St Peter's Parish Church.
Hidden behind stones and brickwork.  Out of the sight of
the world.  Out of reach sometimes even of God!  Yet
Christ told us to go out into the highways and bye-ways
and bring in the poor, the lame, the wretched...  To bring
into the glory of God, into His Kingdom, all peoples of the
world.

We need to go out into the world with the Love of God in
our lives and proclaim God's saving grace.  We will suffer.
We will be crucified by the world at large.  We will die a
thousand deaths at the hands of those who despise us.
We will, though, both receive and give new life and hope
to those who respond to God's call through our witness.

Christ was willing and did suffer for us.  Are we willing to
stand out and be counted as one of Christ's followers in
every aspect of our life.  To suffer for the sake of Christ
and the love of others?

  O dearly, dearly has he loved,
    And we must love him too,
  And trust in his redeeming blood,
    And try his works to do.

God bless you all.
Rev Ron Hicks
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 24th February, 2021.
The meeting was held remotely via Skype and open to the public. The session commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Lock, Poolford, Richardson (unable to take the chair due to a
problem with computer), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson (in the chair), Wilkinson,
Wilson. Ward Councillor: Lisseter.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.

21/035 Apologies: Ward Councillors: Evison, Owen.

21/036 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests
Cllr Alderton Item No – 06/ 039 - Non-pecuniary – Member of Bulletin Team.
Cllr Teare Item No – 06/039 - Non-pecuniary – Member of Bulletin Team.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No - 07/040 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.

21/037 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 27th January, 2021
be approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/038 Budget – The latest budget position; assumptions for the predicted year-end outturn; receipts; bank
account statements and a bank reconciliation, were noted.

21/039 Bulletin – Resolved – To grant a request from the Bulletin Team for £3000.00 towards the financing
of the 2021 Bulletin (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/040 SRA – Resolved – To grant a request from the SRA Committee for £5000.00 towards the maintenance
at the SRA (proposed Cllr Wilson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

21/041 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 20/03834/PLF: Erection of a detached dwelling with integral garage (substitution of house type to plot
15 of planning permission 18/00455/PLF) at Plot 15, North of Barmston House, 99 Main Street,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Approved 4
Conditions.

21/042 Planning Applications:

(a) 21/00015/STPLFE: Erection of 3 no. linked livestock buildings for pig breeding, a slurry store and
associated infrastructure at Land South of Southlands, Hutton Road, Southburn, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9ED – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Poolford).

(b) 21/00322/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 1 no. Oak tree to prevent
significant damage to neighbour's boundary fence and due to the tree encroaching on the boundary
fence and due to the tree restricting light into the garden at 79 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QN – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Wilson/seconded Cllr Swan).

(c) 21/00255/PLF: Change of use of land in order to extend existing play area at Cranswick Green
Amenity Land, The Green Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU – Full Planning
Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr
Poolford).

(d) 21/00215/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear following removal of existing conservatory
at Three Farthings, Rotsea Lane, Rotsea, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QF – Full Planning
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Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Wilkinson/seconded Cllr
Holtby).

(e) 21/00396/PLF: Construction of vehicular access with associated fence and gates following demolition
of existing boundary wall and erection of single storey extensions to side and rear following demolition
of existing conservatory at Westholme, 27 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application. The Council
would rely on Highways to set conditions to ensure there was safe access and egress when using the new
vehicular access. The Council was disappointed that the works appeared to have commenced prior to a
decision on the application being made (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Wilson).

21/043 Remote Meetings Regulations – The East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Head of Legal and
Democratic Services had reminded the Council that the current remote meetings regulations, that apply
to all meetings, ceased to have effect on the 7th May, 2021. Currently, the government had given no
indication that the regulations would be extended so it was assumed that they would not be and the
Council would need to plan accordingly. Once the regulations expired, the Council would not be able to
hold remote meetings and treat them as face-to-face meetings. The Council would have to plan for face-
to-face meetings with arrangements to admit the public.

To comply with the Local Government Act 1972, the Council was required to hold an Annual General Meeting
in May, 2021 and hold a Parish Meeting between the 1st March and 1st June, 2021.

It was agreed to give further consideration at the April meeting, of  when, in May, to hold the Parish Meeting,
the Annual Parish Council Meeting and the May Ordinary Meeting.

21/044 Asset Register – Resolved to approve the review of  the Asset Register, as presented (proposed Cllr
Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

21/045 The Ministry for Housing, Communities and Local Government Consultation on proposals to
create a new Office for Place – The Council had no comments on the proposals, at present.

21/046 Garden Allotments – Cllr Poolford reported all rents had been paid and there was one vacant plot.
Work on the roadside verge and ditch and an investigation on a suspected leak on the water supply was to be
undertaken as soon as practicable.

21/047 Play Park Improvements – Cllr Thompson reported the application to East Riding of Yorkshire
Council for £7848.00 Commuted Sums had been successful. The monies would go towards the cost of the
phase one of the improvements. The phase one work included: the construction of two new adventure towers; a
main tower comprising a fireman's pole, a climbing wall, a slip-resistant decking, a den space, the re- use of  the
existing stainless-steel slide and safety surfacing; and a smaller tower comprising climbing grips, a linking rope
bridge, a scramble net, a den hideout, a slanted roof and safety surfacing. Also, as part of phase one, new safety
surfacing was to be laid beneath the toddler unit, the see-saw, the cantilever swing, the cradle and flat swings.
A draft press article in relation to the award of the Commuted Sums was agreed.
The installation of  the new equipment for the phase 1 works was complete. Until the last few days it had been
too wet to lay the safety surfacing. The ground conditions had now improved and the work was expected to be
completed by the 4th March, 2021.

The Teen Shelter had been completed. It was noted the work was done to a very high standard.

It was noted Cllr Thompson had replied to the Planning Inspectorate regarding the further representations
received in respect of the Section 38 application.

A planning application for the change of use of a small part of the Green had been submitted (21/00255/PLF).

Subject to obtaining Section 38 Consent and planning permission, phase 2 of the project, a new 30m zip wire
and climbing equipment for young children, was expected to be completed towards the end of  April, 2021.
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It was Resolved – to accept a quotation (£205.00) for providing scaled OS maps for the planning application
and work to replace the damaged tyre under the see-saw (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/048 Hutton Road – The concerns from a resident on damage to the highway and verges and alleged
encroachment to a verge on Hutton Road had been reported to the East Riding of  Yorkshire Council. Concerns
relating to the removal of  a hedge was a private matter. It was for the resident to raise any issues with the owner
of the property. Verges around the village did suffer damage in times of prolonged wet weather. In dry spells,
the ground on the whole, recovered.

21/049 Parish Property – Resolved to approve the refurbishment of various seats (£49 per seat) and
replacement of the round litter bin at the junction of Howl Lane and Orchard Lane (£417.00) (proposed Cllr
Mrs Simpson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/050 Trees on Cranswick Green – Cllr Poolford reported that an Oak tree and a Copper Beech tree would
be planted, on the Green, on the 4th March, 2021.

21/051 NatWest Business Banking Switch Scheme – NatWest was offering a £1500.00 incentive to switch
existing current accounts to another bank, this was subject to funds being available. At present there was only an
offer to switch to the Co-operative Bank available. The closing date for applications was the 28th February, 2021.
The switch had to be place by the 30th June, 2021. It was Resolved – To make an application to switch banks
and transfer all monies held in the business reserve account to the current account (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/052 Payments: - The anomaly with the chequebook had been resolved in consultation with the auditor.

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).
21/053 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) Hutton Road – concerns regarding removal of hedgerow and damage to verge.
(b) Community Response Hub - Latest Update.
(c) East Riding Volunteer Befrienders Needed.
(d) Police Update - February, 2021 Newsletter.
(e) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) Finance Training dates.
(f) ERNLLCA Newsletter 14.
(g) Notification from Northern Power of electricity network upgrade from the substation at the rear of the

White Horse to Glenholme Court.
(h) Bridlington Regeneration Partnership - Beck Hill Car Park Proposal.
(i) COVID-19 Briefing to East Riding of  Yorkshire Council members – 11th February, 2021.
(j) Survey of Parish and Town Councillors in East Riding from the Leader of the Lib Deb Group at East

Riding of Yorkshire Council on the creation of a Joint Mayoral Authority of Hull and East Riding.
Letter from The Leader of East Riding of Yorkshire Council in response to the open letter from the Lib
Deb Group Leader.

(k) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 29th January, 2021 -
Village hall insurance; NALC Management Board; County Officers Forum; Prime Minister’s Challenge
Group on dementia; In and about; NALC Larger Councils Committee; NALC strategic planning for
larger projects event.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3651 Peter Magee Website support for 2021 (21/013) 715.00 715.00

3652 Opus Energy
Pond : Electricity standing charge: 7th January, 2021 to 6th
February, 2021 13.97 0.70 14.67

3653 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 400.24 400.24

3654 P.A.Watson Provision of Teen Shelter (20/304) 2750.00 2750.00

Total 3879.21 0.70 3879.91
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(l) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 9th February, 2021 - Statement on Handforth Parish Council's
meeting going viral; NALC Lobby Day; Local elections delivery plan; In and about.

(m) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 16th February, 2021 - NALC urges the government to strengthen
the standards regime; Simplify your AGAR documentation process; Smaller Authorities Audit
Appointments Limited (SAAA); Final local government finance settlement; New legal guidance on
procurement; NALC Smaller Councils Committee; Meeting with Defra; Governance review working
group; Changes to the Local Council Award Scheme; In and about; Media coverage.

(n) Update from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Chief Executive on proposals for potential Devolution
of powers and funding to Hull and East Riding.

(o) E- Bulletin – February, 2021 from The Office of  the Police and Crime Commissioner (East Riding).
(p) Insights from Came and Company Local Council Insurance - unoccupied buildings; ice and snow;

protecting your premises in winter; alternatives to traditional flood cover.
(q) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 19th February, 2021 - Chief  executive's bulletin - NALC release

video series on councillor stories; New #MakeAChange public event to help find undiscovered
community heroes; New edition of LCR; Introducing Anders Hanson — NALC new project manager;
New national partnership; NALC Open Day; Improvement and Development Board (IDB); NALC
meeting with UK Finance; Remote meetings; Code of  conduct meeting; International Women's Day —
8th March, 2021.

21/054 Next meeting – was to be held on the 24th March, 2021 commencing at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.55. p.m.

The
Countryside Code
Your guide to enjoying parks and
waterways, coast and countryside
Respect everyone

• be considerate to those living in, working in and enjoying the countryside
• leave gates and property as you find them
• do not block access to gateways or driveways when parking
• be nice, say hello, share the space
• follow local signs and keep to marked paths unless wider access is available

Protect the environment
• take your litter home – leave no trace of your visit
• take care with BBQs and do not light fires
• always keep dogs under control and in sight
• dog poo – bag it and bin it – any public waste bin will do
• care for nature – do not cause damage or disturbance

Enjoy the outdoors
• check your route and local conditions
• plan your adventure – know what to expect and what you can do
• enjoy your visit, have fun, make a memory

www.gov.uk/countryside-code
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As Pompeii’s greatest protector casts a
shadow over the bustling city, the gentle
gigantic mountain dozes silently. The sparkling
Bay of Naples, as blue as Neptune, was swaying
in the midday sun. The sea was a crystal clear
mirror reflecting everything that meets it’s
gaze. Bright like a diamond in a gloomy cave,
the sun shone on the sweating citizens living in

Pompeii. The sun was like a golden globe in the
sky watching, hearing, knowing everything. The
aroma of spices filled your nose with fantastic
flavours as though you were eating them. You
could hear the never-ending humming from the
haggling tradesmen bartering goods to the
good people of Pompeii.
By Kaiden

Under the vast blue blanket above, a sleepy
mountain stands lazily watching over its
kingdom. A peaceful humming of birds and an
aroma of strange smelling spices that fill the air
wonderfully. Chaotic streets filled with the
sound of musicians and scattered with dirty
pocket pickers. The city’s protector is a
glimmering crystal in a gloomy, dark cave. There
is a cobble winding path that leads to a
glistening harbour filled with rushing,
overworked fishermen unloading their boats.
By Ruby

Story Setting Descriptions by Year 6 Pupils
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Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

GOOD NEWS!
We hope to be open again from mid-April.

 New members are welcome.

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com


Hello - and a huge thank you to Ian Sanderson who replied to our advert last month and has taken
on the role of Secretary, thank you Ian,  welcome to our village.  We hope you enjoy being part of
the SRA.

Frances Johnson has taken over the role of Chairman (thank you Frances) so it seems timely to
update our list of key members . . . .

Frances Johnson  Chair     fjjohno52@gmail.com

Gina Simpson   Vice Chair   ginasimpson@btinternet.com

Clare Johnson   Treasurer   clarejohnson66@hotmail.com

Ian Sanderson   Secretary   I_sanderson@hotmail.com

Fundraising sub-committee

Tara Lock, Sally Gowthorpe, Debra Blair, Daniel Blair, Barry Humble

Parish Council Representative - Richard Swan
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Proposed Road Map to re-opening SRA
facilities - as at 9th March 2021.
The following dates and guidelines are subject to
Government restrictions at the time and instructions
from official sporting bodies, viz the F.A., L.T.A., English
Cricket Board, etc., which are still awaited.

29th March:Outdoor sports and leisure facilities may
resume. Teams must follow guidelines laid down by
their governing bodies, in particular to changing rooms.
Showers will not be allowed but there will be toilet
facilities (restricted).

12th April: Indoor children's activities can resume, with
limitations on numbers participating/observing.
Anyone wanting to book the Clubhouse for an event
must comply with Government guidelines and the SRA
will check to ensure that the proposed event is
permissible under these guidelines. Outdoor hospitality
will be permitted, so the bar can re-open outdoors with
table service and payment via card machine. The craft
group can restart, subject to restrictions on numbers if
applicable.

17th May:Indoor events can resume up to 50% of the
venue capacity. Seniors' Club and Church Coffee
Mornings can resume and Table Tennis group with up
to 8 participants.

21st June: All restrictions due to be lifted.

Ryedale Cycling Event on July 3rd/4th and proposed
Have-a-Go Night on 2nd July can take place.

 Further events to be announced shortly.

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com


22



Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 28th April 2021 starting at 7.00pm.  The

meeting will be either in a hall or on a web conference.
Details will be published on the village notice boards and

website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.
The Agenda is available on the Notice Boards and on
Hutton Cranswick Website and Facebook Community
page.

There are February minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. I f  you would like to rent
an allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per
year, please fill in an application form and send it to Steve
Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

The Parish Council was asked to consider leaving
some of the grass amenity areas for which it is
responsible to grow longer and not be cut as
regularly as most other grass areas.

Many studies have shown that leaving areas of grass
to grow longer and allowing daisies, dandelions,
buttercups and other species, and the grass itself to
flower, greatly increases insect numbers and
biodiversity. The obvious beneficial effects of this
being an increase in numbers of insect dependant
wildlife such as hedgehogs being draw into these
areas, as well as increased bird species.

Ideally, to be the most beneficial, any areas left
should normally be cut twice a year. First in mid to
late June when spring flowers and most grasses have
flowered and our pollinating friends such as bees and
butterflies have had useful benefit out of the area.
Then again in mid to late September when the
second flush has finished. All areas do not necessarily
have to be cut only twice, although even asking the
grass cutting contractor to set his blades 5 to 10 cm
higher and only mowing an area once every 4 weeks
can allow species such as daisies, dandelions and,
very importantly for pollinators, clover to flower.

If the council is able to take a positive lead and
proceeds with this proposal, incorporating
information about it on boards or in the Bulletin, it
might encourage some village residents to find a
space, no matter how small, in their own gardens to
leave unmown for wildlife.

The council at its meeting in March agreed to explore
leaving part of grassed areas managed by the council
to grow more.



DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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Currently with some vacancies in all sections with
the restrictions, contact us to get names on the
waiting list or anything else:
cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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With no meeting face to face still, we’ve had some
wonderful insights into people’s lives at home.

We’ve seen how kind the Scouts can be to their
Mothers with them painting for them and making
scones all via zoom.

We’ve seen how parents don’t let their children
put as many toppings on one pancake as leaders
do, and how a year ago the average toppings to
one pancake was around 5, this year as they’re at
home it’s down to 1.

We’ve seen young people discover this
household item called an ironing board, and then
proceed to learn how to use it to iron their necker
– again all via a computer screen.

We’ve also been attempting in vain to observe the
moon for a whole month, however we seem to
have picked the most cloudy month to do this. Out
of the two weeks so far (as I write) we’ve had two
nights where we’ve been able to see the moon,
the rest have been cloudy, until now when it’s a
new moon!

If everything goes to plan as the restrictions ease
we’re hoping to be back to face to face meetings
again soon, where we can be outside and
together again.

Would you like to write an article for
The Bulletin?

The Bulletin team are looking for articles.  As we
start to come out of the pandemic then we are
keen to promote community activities and look to
the future. The Bulletin will be delivered again into
every household in Hutton Cranswick.

What articles would we like?
The articles can describe an event which has
occurred or one which you wish to promote. If this
is a community event then we can also provide
space for a community advert – free of charge.
The article may also be about an activity or a
pursuit you are proud of and wish to share with
our readership. It may be a report on a community
group, describing the activities and offering
opportunities to join in. We are also keen to
promote new activities in the village and so an
article could survey and seek views from our
readers.

We can help you to write them
The article will need an Introduction which will
outline the main points, the development of the
message and a conclusion. Where possible include
comments from people. A photograph, picture or
diagrams can help our readers understand your
message.

Any pictures should be sent as jpegs. Please
acknowledge the photographer or source of the
material. The article should be sent as a word
document. The length of the article should be
about 300 words. We reserve the right to edit the
article or not publish.

Articles should be sent to our email address.
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

This article is 260 words long.

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com


Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers.   If you need help with . . . .

Advertising - contact Frank on 270470
Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559

Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below

If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom
 of this notice, where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard

who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 18th of the month,

otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.
Please note we have a new email address

hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield

26

APRIL DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Saturday 3rd Takeaway Cakes and Drinks 9:00am–1:00pm on the forecourt of
Foreman’s Garage. To Pre Order or information phone Janet on 01377 270258.
Fundraiser for Dawn
Monday 12th & 26th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick
School. (for details email mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk)
Monday 12th Tophill Low Nature Reserve opens 9:00am (Government
Guidelines Permitting) see Website for more details
Wednesday 28th Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm. See Parish Notice Boards for
details i.e. web conference or hall meeting

FUTURE DATES (Government Guidelines Permitting)
Sunday 4th July Open Gardens 11:00am – 5:00pm for further information
contact Janet 01377 270258 or Ruth 01377 270474. Proceeds for St. Peter’s
Church
Sunday 25th July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Saturday-Monday 28th, 29th & 30th August Photographic Exhibition of
Memorabilia 1993 to present day at St. Peter’s Church, Hutton

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary,
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333
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